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You enlisted in the Navy Reserve on 29 January 1988 and completed your initial period of active 
duty for training.  On 23 August 1989, you tested positive for marijuana.  Subsequently, you 
were notified of pending administrative separation action by reason of misconduct due to drug 
abuse.  You elected to consult with legal counsel and subsequently requested an administrative 
discharge board (ADB).  The ADB found that you committed misconduct due to drug abuse and 
recommended you be retained in the Navy Reserve.  Thus, you continued with your Navy 
Reserve service.   
 
Subsequently, during the period from 2 June 1991 to 8 December 1991, you received four 
separate warning counseling’s due to your unauthorized absence (UA) from scheduled drills, 
being absent from the Petty Officer Indoctrination, insubordinate conduct toward a petty officer, 
and dereliction of duty.  On 16 October 1992, you tested positive for cocaine.  As a result, you 
were notified of pending administrative separation action by reason of misconduct due to drug 
abuse.  Your commanding officer (CO) sent you a notification of separation processing by 
certified mail.  After you failed to respond to your CO’s notification, which resulted in you 
waiving your rights, your CO forwarded your package to the separation authority (SA) 
recommending your discharge by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse with an Other Than 
Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  The SA approved the recommendation and, on 
15 December 1992, you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and 
contentions that you incurred a mental health concerns during military service, you suffered from 
being emotionally, mentally, and spiritually abused by two petty officers during A School, and 
you have good post-discharge character that includes sobriety and giving back to society.  For 
purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and 
provided the Board with an AO on 1 December 2022.  The mental health professional stated in 
pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health condition 
in military service, or that she exhibited any psychological symptoms or 
behavioral changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition.  She has 
provided no medical evidence in support of her claims. Unfortunately, her 
personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms or 
provide a nexus with her misconduct.  Throughout her administrative processing, 
she made no mention of her contentions of abuse.  Additional records (e.g., post-
service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, 
and their specific link to her misconduct) would aid in rendering an alternate 
opinion.    

 






